## G W E R N Y N Y N Y D D N E W S L E T T E R

## DECEMBER 1994

<u>VILLAGE CENTRE</u>. The management committee wish to apologise for the disappointment caused by the cancellation of this years Christmas Fayre. Unfortunately the Centre will remain closed until alterations and repairs are completed by Delyn Borough Council.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Grateful thanks once again to Lillian Roberts and Dilys Davies for organising the annual Christmas Shopping trip to Manchester. This was very successful and is a much appreciated service. Thank you Lillian and Dil for your hard work on our behalf, and also for your work on the Associations' monthly Bingo -- (not to mention your fundraising Bingo's for the Village Centre!) Olive Sweetman: Chairman.

<u>V.I.</u> Monday January 9th. is the date of the next W.I. meeting, which will be held at the Community Centre, starting at 7:15pm. The Speaker is Mrs Irene Coppack who will be talking about her experiences as a practice nurse. New Ladies welcome to come along.

COMMUNITY COUNCIL The council meets on the last Thursday of the month (except for this month of December) at Gwernymynydd School. This is attended by our community policewoman Sue Jones, so anyone wishing to raise police matters can do so (publicly or privately). The public is welcome to attend all community council meetings which begin at 7.15pm. If anyone is interested in re-launching Gwernymynydd Neighbourhood Watch-please ring Sue on 0352 752321.

<u>RAINBOW RAMBLERS</u> The weekly walks take place every Sunday throughout the year, starting at 2pm. from Llys Enfys. This is an excellent opportunity for newcomers to explore the local countryside and beyond. For more information ring Walks Organiser John Mather Mold 755672.

FOUND Compact Disc found in the Hoel y Wern area in the last few days, phone Mold 754221.

There will be no newsletter in January, but items for the February issue should be delivered to 1 Maes-y-Wern by Tuesday 14th February please.

VISHING ALL OUR READERS A VERY HAPPY CHRISTNAS	
AND A SUCCESFUL NEW YEAR	
FROM THE NEWSLETTER TEAM	